
 
On December 12, 2017, the SIC committee of Gallman Elementary met. Those present were 

Nikki Hunter, Haley Stuhr, Samantha Yarborough, Julee Ringer, Christopher Dukes, and 

Detra Miller. 

 

The meeting started at 5:03pm. 

 

The minutes from the previous meeting were approved. 

 

There were no public comments/questions. 

 

School Improvement Ideas: School beautification - retaining wall/rock area. That will be 

handled. 

 

Principal’s Report 

*PTA is working on getting a new electronic sign. The sign is going in TOMORROW! 

*Read to Succeed Parent Meeting was successful. MAP testing will happen for 3rd grade 

towards the end of this week. Students scoring below 177 will receive a retention letter. 

*Club days have been very successful. Mrs. Yarborough reported on the cooking club and 

Ms. Ringer reported on the Pottery club 

*Arbor Day was a success and a sycamore tree was planted on the playground 

*5th grade field trip was successful. Mrs. Hunter reported that she had a wonderful time. 

*Doughnuts for Dad’s was a success 

*Santa’s Gift Shop is going really well. Mrs. Stuhr reported that the kids are very excited to 

get to shop. 

*Gallman’s Winter Musical Program is directly after this meeting. They did a dress 

rehearsal this afternoon. 

*Gallman’s winter Wonderland Reading Room is open and there has been a fantastic 

response thus far. 

 

Announcements/Upcoming School Events 

*Read to Succeed retention letters will go home this week 

*Gator fitness dance fundraiser will be this Saturday. 

*Winter break is Dec. 25 - Jan. 5 

*Dec. 22 is a half day 

*The next SIC meeting will be Jan. 23 at 6pm 

*The next Fun Friday will be on Thursday, Dec. 21. We will watch the Polar Express as a 

school 

 

The team took a field trip to the Winter Wonderland Reading Room. 

 

There being no further business, the team concluded the meeting at 5:26. 

 



 
Respectfully submitted, 

Julee Ringer 


